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St. Andrew Presbyterian Church 
www.standrewpresbyterian.org       301-223-8887 

March 2023 

Rooted in Love, Grounded in Grace, Growing for God 
 
Dear Friends,  
 
 As we have now entered Lent, may this season of the church year be a blessing to you. 
We talk here at St. Andrew about being intentional about your faith. Here are some ways that 
you can focus on your faith during this next forty days. 
 
--Fasting and Prayer. In our world today that is all about giving into our desires, we have lost 
the power of self-control. Fasting is a means by which we gain self-control in our lives. Fast-
ing can be anything from fasting from food to fasting from something that eats up too much 
of your day. Fasting from food or other items such as videos can involve fasting for a period 
of time such as a morning to a day. It can also involve fasting from a specific food such as 
chocolate or dessert or fast food. While fasting, when the hunger pangs or desire hits, use that 
moment to pray. While praying, God will be the center of your thoughts which mean that your 
desires will not be. The end result will be greater self-control and deeper faith.  
 
--Meditation. This involves opening your mind to the greater reality of who God is. To 
achieve this, you will need to seek to shut out any competing voices so that you can hear the 
voice of God. One of the ways of doing this is to close your eyes and begin to focus on your 
breathing. As you breathe, think of a word that can be attached to your breathing in and then 
breathing out. You can think Jesus in and Christ out or Christ is and cross out. This trains your 
mind to look up to the person of God. As you ponder and meditate, allow God to present 
thoughts to you such as someone that is in need or that you need to seek forgiveness or a sin 
that you need to remove. During this time, God will move you to a deeper awareness of His 
goodness. 
 
--Scripture Study. The difference between this and just reading the Bible is the intent and fo-
cus. Scripture Study is focused on a concept or a theological point. For instance, you want to 
look at all of the prophecies concerning the promised Messiah. You would begin to look up 
on the internet or in a concordance, words that would fulfill this search such as shoot of David 
or coming Messiah or eternal king. Then once you have found one, look in the scriptural ref-
erences attached to that verse. Each time that you go to another verse, check to see what other 
verses it references. You are now on the journey of your Scriptural Study. 
   
 As we live this way, we fulfill our destiny of being rooted in love, grounded in grace, 
and thus growing for God. 
 
        

                                                            Your faithful servant,      

 Pastor Mark 
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Helping Hands 
 

 Will be meeting on Thursday, 
March 2, and Thursday, March 16, from 
10:00-noon. Please bring a sandwich. 
Dessert and drinks will be provided.   

Presbyterian Women ‘s  
Luncheon 

 

 Will be at The Valley Mall Diner, 
March 14,  2023 11:30 a.m. Please sign 
up if you plan to attend.  

Blanket Sunday 
 

     On Sunday, February 5, 2023, PW col-
lected $255.00 for blankets. Thank you so 
much for your donations and continued 
support of this ministry.  
 

 Church World Services (CWS) is a 
cooperative ministry of Protestant, Ortho-
dox and Anglican denominations providing 
sustainable self-help and development, dis-
aster relief and refugee assistance in more 
than 80 countries. CWS sponsors a spe-
cial Blanket Offering program to help 

those around the world who are facing 
hard times receive a warm blanket, and 
to be reminded that God has not forgot-
ten them.   

Holly Place 
 

      Holly Place opened in 1988. It is li-
censed   by DHMH and operated by a 
non-profit corporation formed to develop 
supervised housing for low-income sen-
iors for whom neither independent living 
nor nursing home placement is appropri-
ate. Due to donations from people like 
you, Holly Place has given refuge and a 
home to around two hundred people.  
 
     Each month, the Presbyterian Women 
will collect a featured item needed at Hol-
ly place. This month, dishwasher deter-
gent is the featured item. Please place 
dishwasher detergent in the tub marked 
Holly Place. The tub is under the counter 
in the parlor. 
    
      The PW will continue to collect any 
donations for Holly Place. Thank you for 
supporting this local mission.   
                                            
March:  Dishwasher Detergent               
April:   Trash Bags (13 gal. & 33 gal.)    
May:   Furniture Polish                          
June:   Floor Cleaner                            
July:    Batteries (AAA, AA, 9V)        
August:   Aluminum Foil       

Presbyterian Women 

Bible Study  
      
     We will continue our study of the Sabbath 
and God’s intent for all of us regarding the 
Sabbath. We continue to explore the wonder-
ful gift of a day each week to rest from our 
normal work and activities. Sabbath is a day 
of fellowship, worship, and a time to delight 
in God, His gifts, and His many blessings.  
 

     Join us Tuesday, March 14, as we con-
tinue this fascinating Bible study. Pastor 
Mark will lead the daytime and evening Bible 
studies. The daytime study meets 10:00-
11:15 a.m. The evening group meets 7:00-
8:15 p.m. with childcare provided as needed. 
Please let Terri Long know if you require 
childcare at (301) 223-7803.  
 

     Please join one of our groups to grow 
deeper in your faith through the spiritual 
discipline of scripture study with others.  

Coordinating Team  
           

      The Coordinating Team will meet on 
Tuesday, March 14, at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Conference room. 
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Recuperating at Home 
Linda Attavian 

Leroy Long 
Hattie Martin 
Cynthia Oates 
Betty Palmer 

 

Nursing Home 
Brookdale Senior Living 

Audrey Enders 
 

Glade Valley 
Donna Guessford 

 

Cadia Healthcare 
Roger Abraham 

 

Hilltop 
Mary Mosley 

 

Martinsburg VA 
Bob Knepper 

 

Twin Oaks 
Barbara Nally 
Nevin Nally 

 

Williamsport 
Yvonne Thomson 

 

Military 
Michael Biza 

Christian Harding 
Bradley Harris 

Zach Lake 
Jay Pike 

Justin Ramsburg 
Matt Stemper 

Gage Thompson 
 

Missionaries 
Rev. Jed & Jenny Koball 

Pakistani Church  

Pray for our 
Christian Family 

 

  

Scriptures 
 

 Each year, we have sought to give you a means by  

which you can grow deeper in your faith.  This year,  

again, we will be reading the Bible in a year. Ponder  

on it. Meditate on it. Allow it to speak to you. Here are  

the Scriptures for March: 

 
 

 

 

1. Deuteronomy 5-7 

2. Deuteronomy 8-10 

3. Deuteronomy 11-13 

4. Deuteronomy 14-16 

5. Deuteronomy 17-20 

6. Deuteronomy 21-23 

7. Deuteronomy 24-27 

8. Deuteronomy 28-29 

9. Deuteronomy 30-31 

10. Deuteronomy 32-34 

11. Joshua 1-4 

12. Joshua 5-8 

13. Joshua 9-11 

14. Joshua 12-15 

15. Joshua 16-18 

16. Joshua 19-21 

17. Joshua 22-24 

18. Judges 1-2 

19. Judges 3-5 

20. Judges 6-7 

21. Judges 8-9 

22. Judges 10-12 

23. Judges 13-15 

24. Judges 16-18 

25. Judges 19-21 

26. I Samuel 1-3 

27. I Samuel 4-8 

28. I Samuel 9-12 

29. I Samuel 13-14 

30. I Samuel 15-17 

31. I Samuel 18-20 
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From the Pastoral Care  
Committee 

  
 As you know, we celebrated Pastor 
Mark's 30th Anniversary of being at St. 
Andrew in September. We shared 30 ex-
amples of how Mark and Annette’s minis-
try has impacted St. Andrew. Each month 
we will share a few.   
 

13. Other examples of youth ministry in-
clude Youth Sundays, Dessert Theaters, 
and skits. We can’t forget the Sandell boys 
doing the “Who’s on First” baseball skit or 
the touching Creation mime presentation 
we saw at the Easter Sunrise service. 
  
 14. Mark is the first to admit that he can-
not successfully do this job alone. 
His relationship with God is strong due to 
his daily Bible study and prayer. 
  
 15. Mark’s other valued source of support 
is from his wife and helpmate, An-
nette,  who has always been by his side as 
well as their three sons, Kevin, Brian, and 
Keith. 
  
 Growth of a church and the congre-
gation cannot be taken for granted. To let 
Pastor Mark and Miss Annette know their 
leadership is not taken for granted, tell 
them how they impacted your decision to 
make St. Andrew your church home or 
helped with a family milestone. You can 
do this by email, text, card, in person or 
by filling in the note of appreciation that is 
in the newsletter or on the table in the 
parlor and dropping it in the box.  

Community Action Council 
 

 Will meet on site at the church on 
Thursday, March 9, from 11am. to 1 
p.m. in the Legacy Hall. If you know of any 
one who needs assistance, please let them 
know that they can receive help at this 
mobile site.  

Coffee Hour 
 

 Will be Sunday, March 12, between 
the services.  

                              Choir Notes 

 

Greetings from the Loft!  
 
 As most are aware, the choir has 
resumed singing in service. With the pur-
chase of the new Clavinova, we were able 
to have accompaniments recorded by our 
recording Organist/Accompanist, David 
Loy. We are so grateful for modern tech-
nology to make it possible for us to move 
forward without a live musician on Sun-
days and Wednesday nights.  
 
 So as a result, I am very pleased 
and excited to announce that we will be 
doing a Spring concert at 4:30 pm on 
Sunday, May 7th right here in our Sanc-
tuary! The Adult Choir and the St. An-
drew Handbell Choir will be presenting 
Seasons-Music of the Church Year, and 
we invite you all to join us!! 
 
 We will take you on a journey of 
music from Advent to Easter and Ordi-
nary Time. There will be a reception in 
the Legacy Hall immediately following, 
and we would love to be able to say Hi 
and join in fellowship with you after the 
concert!  
 
 So mark your calendars and come 
out and support our choirs and enjoy an 
afternoon of beautiful music!! See you 
there!!! 

Souper Bowl 
 

 Many thanks to the congregation 
for their generosity. We collected over 
$370.00 for the Souper Bowl which will 
be donated to the REACH Shelter.  
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Library  
 

 March offers an opportunity to walk 
the path to the cross with Jesus. Here are 
some books for the journey: 
 
Women of Easter, by Liz Curtis Higgs 
views Easter through the eyes of three 
women named Mary: Mary of Bethany, 
Mary of Nazareth, and Mary Magda-
lene. You’ll be captivated as each scene un-
folds. 
 
In He Chose the Nails, Max Lucado ex-
plains the symbolism of the “tools” of the 
crucifixion. Readers will gain a sense of 
what Jesus experienced for our salvation.  
 
David Limbaugh’s Jesus on Trial: A Law-
yer Affirms the Truth of the Gos-

pel combines personal testimony, Chris-
tian apologetics, and theology offering 
Christians a remarkable reaffirmation of 
faith.  
 
The Christmas Angel Project by Melody 
Carlson. A Christmas book at Easter? Why 
not? Through faith, friends found strength 
to share kindness with others in a beloved 
friend’s memory, which made a difference 
in their lives and in the lives of those they 
served. “Do this in remembrance of Me.” 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

General Fund 
January Income $ 47,776.47  
January Expenses        $ 34,855.19  
Operating Income       $ 12,921.28 

Facebook Live 
 

 Each Wednesday on Facebook live, 
Pastor Mark will share insights from the 
Fruits of the Spirit. These short talks are 
designed to deepen your faith as well as 
heighten your awareness concerning how 
to be an ethical person in this world. The 
talks will occur around 2:00 pm if you de-
sire to watch live. Otherwise, you can 
check the Facebook page any time after 
that.  

Book Club 
 

 Will be meeting on Tuesday, March 
7, 7:00 p.m. in the Friendship Hall. We 
will be reading and discussing the book, 

“Nueva Vida” by Marge Day. This is the 
story of Annette’s Aunt, Marge Day, who 
tells of her missionary work in the jungles 
of Bolivia for 50+ years. This is a fascinat-
ing story. If you need a copy let Annette 
or Mark know. If you did not get a chance 
to read the book, come join us anyways 
and hear of how one person impacted 
thousand of lives in the jungles of Bolivia.  
 

   Day Time Book Club 
 

 The Daytime Book Club will be 

meeting on Monday, March 20, 1:00 
p.m. in the conference room. We will be 
discussing the book, “Two Steps For-
ward”, by Shannon Garlough Brown. 

Youth Sunday 
 

 Come and support our youth as 
they lead our worship services on Sunday, 
March 5. 
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Sunday School  
 
 

We have 3 Adult Classes:  
 

The Voyager Class: is an interactive Sunday School Class that chooses a book, reads 
and discusses it together in class. The class has just started a Max Lucado book called, 

“Glory Days-Living Your Promised Life Now”. Books are provided for each class mem-
ber. The class meets in the conference room.   
 

The Seeker Class: is an in depth Bible study led by Pastor Mark and Hank Hemphill. 
They are currently studying Galatians. This class meets in the Legacy Hall. 
 

The Parenting Class: is an interactive class that is facilitated by Pam & Jason McDon-
ald. The class is using the book, “Mama Bear Apologetics”, by Hilary Morgan Ferrer. 
Books are provided for each class member. This class will help parents to raise their chil-
dren to think critically, love Biblically, and stand firm against the cultural tide. This class 
meets in the Friendship Hall.  
 

 All children in grades 5 and under meet each week in the sanctuary for a brief 
opening from 9:45-10:00. During the opening, the children recite the Pledge to the Bible, 
Pledge to the Christian flag, have a devotion and a time of prayer. An offering is also tak-
en up at this time. The Sunday School offering goes to support our 2 children that we 
sponsor through Compassion International, various projects from Samaritan’s Purse, as 
well as support the ministry of our church and the community. At 10:00 the children are 
dismissed to their classes. Parents, please note, if you have children in 3rd grade or be-
low, please pick them up from their Sunday School classes at 10:45.  
 

Sunday School Snippets: 
 

Pre-K Class: Congratulations to Addi Majeski, Aiden Paul, Oliver Gogan, and Luna Leo-
pold for memorizing their Bible verse: “The Lord is God. It is He who made us” Psalm 
100:3. The class has been studying the Creation story and How God has created us.  
 

Kindergarten/1st Grade: Welcome back, Miss Libby! Miss Libby has been out for the 
last 2 months and we are so glad to have her back with us! The class has been studying 
the Creation story. The have been studying how God created each person special and 
unique with special gifts and talents that God has given to them. Their memory verse is “I 
will praise you because I am fearfully and wonderfully made.” Psalm 139:14  
 

2nd and 3rd Grade: The students are doing a wonderful job in reading the lessons aloud. 
The class has been studying the miracles of Jesus’ healings. The class heard about Jesus 
healing the paralyzed man by the pool. They also learned about Jesus raising Jarius’ 
daughter from her death.  
 

4th & 5th Grade: The themes that the 4th and 5th graders are studying are: Don’t just 
listen to the Word, do what is says, (Matthew 7:24-27) and build your house upon the 
rock. We all have abilities to use for the Glory of God (I Corinthians 12:5). We need to 
show love to those who seem least important, (Matthew 25:40). God wants us to treasure 
Him more than anything else. “When you have done it to the least of these my brethren, 
You have done it unto me.” (Matthew 6:33). 
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 We looked at our dreams that we 
have when we sleep. What would a GOD 
inspired dream look like and what does a 
regular dream look like? What do dreams 
in the Bible look like? We looked at Dan-
iel’s dreams and Joseph’s. We also looked 
at the other type of dreams; dreams for 
our future. What are our dreams for the 
future? Are they the same as what GOD 
is planning for our future or are they 
based on our own wants and desires? 
What happens when we ignore GOD’s 
plan for us and pursue our wants? Where 
do we end up, happy or something else? 
Lastly, we looked at John the Baptist and 
his purpose in life, how he followed 
GOD’s plan even though it was probably 
not what anyone would choose for them-
selves. Why did he do it? Did he have a 
choice? 

Sunday School Attendance: 
 
 Congratulations to the students 
who had great Sunday School Attendance 
in the month of January: 
 
 
Perfect Attendance:       Missed 1 Sunday 
 

Pre-K: 
Addi Majeski            Michael McDonald 
Aiden Paul 
 

2nd and 3rd Grade: 
     Kohen Dayhoff 
         Maggie McDonald 
 

4th/5th Grade: 
Colton McKinley 
 

6th-8th Grade: 
Abby Boppe      Logan Farioli 
Brody Hemphill     Natalie Farioli 
     Anne McDonald 
 

Teen Class: 
Jeremy Hemphill         Grace McDonald 
 
 Thank you so much for all those 
who support our Sunday School. Thank 
you to the parents/grandparents who see 
Sunday School as a top priority and bring 
their children/grandchildren each week 
to Sunday School. Most of all, thank you 
to our Sunday School teachers who come 
each week to teach the Word of God to 
their students. We are so blessed by their 
faithfulness and dedication in teaching 
each week.  
     

Middle School Sunday School 
Report 

 

 We had great attendance for Febru-
ary Sunday School! Anywhere from 4 to 8 
students. We looked at several topics and 
had some exciting activities. We looked at 
the role of dreams in our lives and how 
they are approached in the Bible.  

Teen Class 
 

 Uses the Blueprint, a Christian maga-

zine for Teens. The Bible is God’s blue-

print for us, Jesus Christ is the foundation 

for what we build our lives upon. Join us as 

we explore how God makes a difference in 

our lives. This class discusses everyday is-

sues and learns how to apply a Biblical per-

spective to what is going on in the lives.  

Save the Dates:  
 

March 26, 12:15  V.B.S. Preview 
June 11, 4:00 p.m. V.B.S. Set-up 

June 12-16 V.B.S. 6-8 p.m. (Schedule 
your vacation before or after that week) 
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Presbyterian Men 
 

   The Presbyterian Men will meet on 
Tuesday, March 21, at 6:00 pm. We will 
have a great meal followed by our meeting 
and a Bible Study. 

Supper Club  
 

 Supper Club will be on Monday, 
March, 27, 5:30 p.m., Western Sizzlin’. 
Come enjoy a great meal with your church 
family. Please sign up if you plan on at-

 Your Input is Welcome! 
 

 We welcome your input for our 
newsletters. Please place all submissions 
in the  church office, by the 15th of each 
month. 

Church Women United  
 

 Church Women United will cele-
brate World Day of Prayer on Friday, 
March 3, 2023 at the Downsville Church 
of the Brethren. The program, “I Have 
Heard About Your Faith” written by the 
WDP committee of Taiwan, begins at 
11:00 and concludes with a sampling of 
food from Taiwan. Reservations are not 
required and there is no charge. An offer-
ing will be taken and sent to World Day of 
Prayer in New York and used for grants to 
help women around the world. We hope 
for a good turnout from St. Andrew! 

 
 

 May Friendship Day: Saturday, May 
    20, 2023; noon luncheon & program.  
 

 Fall Fellowship Day/Human Rights: 

Saturday, September 9, 2023; noon 
luncheon & program. 

 

 World Community Day: Saturday, 

November 4, 2023; noon luncheon & 
program. 

 

 Locations and more information will 
be announced closer to each event. Thank 
you for your continued support of Church 
Women United!. 

Needed 
 

 We are still in need of panty hose, 
long sleeved shirts, and baby clothes for 
the Scarecrow area at the Harvest Hoe-
down. 

Pastor’s Mark’s Bible Study 
 

 Pastor Mark’s Bible Study will be on 

Thursdays in March. The Study begins at 
7:00 p.m. The topic will be the Book of 
Proverbs. If you are unable to attend, we 
will stream the Bible Study on Facebook 
Live.  

Family Movie Night 
 

 We will be watching another episode 
from the movie series, The Chosen. We 
will be watching the episode of “The Rock 
on Which it is Built”, the story of Peter. 
We will be hosting our movie night on Sat-

urday, March 25, from 6:00-8:00 p.m. 
Snacks will be provided. Please sign up if 
you plan on attending.  

Game Night 
 

 We will be hosting another Game 

Night on Saturday, March 18, from 
6:30-8:00 p.m. in the Friendship Hall. 
Bring your favorite games and a snack to 
share. Hope you can join us for an even-
ing of a lot of fun and games. Please sign 
up if you plan on attending.  
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     Inclement Weather Policy 
 

 If Washington County Schools are 
closed due to bad weather, all church activ-
ities for that day are cancelled. If the 
schools are delayed, daytime activities will 
be cancelled, but evening activities may 
still be on. If delayed, please call the 
church answering machine for details. If 
bad weather falls on a Sunday, listen to 
WCRH 90.5 radio, or call the church. Wor-

ship will still occur on Facebook live.  

Youth Group 
 
 March is going to be exciting. On 
March 17th to the 19th the youth are go-
ing on their Spring Retreat, the theme is 
Reality Check, cost is $80 per person. This 
is always a blast. It will be a weekend of 
games, food and connecting with God. If 
you would like to know more or if you are 
interested in going, please see Chris John-
son or one of the youth leaders. 
 

 Youth Group will meet in March on 
the 5th, 12th and 26th.  
 

 Remember, youth group is open to 
youth in 6th to 12th grade and their 
friends in the same age group. If you have 
any questions send me an email at 
rcjyayamc@gmail.com or text me at 301-
992-7426. 

Friday Pot Luck Lunch  
Fox in the Henhouse 

Friday, March 17th, 12:00 p.m.  

Presenter: Mary Lynn Robinson  

 Bring a covered dish to serve 8 – 10 
and join Mary Lynn and your friends from 
St. Andrew for this fascinating program. 
Mary Lynn has observed and photographed 
four Red Fox families that have taken resi-
dency underneath and around an aban-
doned henhouse. She will be sharing her 
observations and research and hopes oth-
ers will learn more about Red Fox charac-

teristics and behaviors. 

 About the Presenter – Mary Lynn 
has been a W.V. Master Naturalist and a 
member of the Potomac Valley Audubon 
Society. She is a retired school counselor 
and lives in Morgan County with her hus-
band Larry, a dog, two cats and abundant 

wildlife on their property. 

 In case of an emergency, 
there are two exits from the sanctuary. 
One is the door at the back of the sanctu-
ary and the other is the door on the left at 
the front of the sanctuary. 

 Congratulations to those who 
completed the Biblical word search on 
Themes of New Testament Books. 
March’s Word Search on Crucifixion of 
Christ will be on the table beside the 
newsletter. Make sure your name is on 
your paper and turn it into the office by 
March 15th.  Thank you! 

Linda Attavian 
Melanie Beckley 
Holly Brunner 
Cora Carson 
Kathy Carter 
Kenny Carter 
Courtney Corkery 
Cole Iseminger 
Melinda Killmeier 
Debbie Kinzer 
Henrietta Lacks 
Jill Lampton 
 

Debbie McCauley 
Jen Metz 
Bonnie Morgan 
Mark Mummert 
Elaine Myers 
Margie Reed 
Gerry Salter 
Vivian Suffecool 
Alan Weaver 
Pam Weaver 
Everett Williamson 
Tom Young 
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Alan Weaver 
March 1 

Pam Woolman 
March 2 

Kathy Carter 
March 3 

Janet Hiett 
March 4 

John Corbin 
March 5 

Ellen Gavin 
March 5 

Chuck Mongan 
March 5 

Michael Banner 
March 7 

Charlotte Hott 
March 8 

Tonya Andrews 
March 9 

 
 

Audrey Enders 
March 9 
Sue Clise 
March 11 

Shaloski Brown 
March 12 

Henry Hunter 
March 13 

Marchyne Clement 
March 13 

Ted Schoeck 
March 15 

Jared Keplinger 
March 17 

Wendy LaTorre 
March 17 

Chris Johnson 
March 18 

Tina Sundergill 
March 18 
Carol Erck 
March 20 

Jack Chadwell 
March 21 

Corrin Line 
March 22 

Amy Taylor 
March 22 

Shirley Fox 
March 23 

Rhonda Weicht 
March 23 

Betty Sue Faith 
March 25 

Jessie Chadwell 
March 26 

Dwayne Jamison 
March 26 

Wyatt Timmons 
March 26 

Bertha Amoah 
March 27 
Carl Piper 
March 29 

Bill & Kathy McKinley 
March 2 

Dave & Karen Sue Long 
March 8 

John & Patty Rutledge 
March 15 

 
 

Kenny & Kathy Carter 
March 19 

David & Barbara Biser 
March 29 

David & Bridget Herbert 
March 29 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   
 

1 
 

 
6:30 pm Handbell 
7:30 pm Choir 

2 
 

 
10-noon Helping 

Hands 
 
 

7:00 pm Bible Study 

3 
 
 

 

4 
 
 

 

5 
 
Youth Sunday 
8:30 am Worship   
9:45am Sunday School 
11:00 am Worship 
6 pm Youth Group 
6 pm Sunday Night Class 
 
 

6 
 
 
 

9:30-noon 
Craft Workshop 

 
 
 
 

7 
 
 

7:00 pm Book 
Club 

8 
 
 
6:30 pm Handbell 
7:30 pm Choir 

9 
 

CAC 11-1 
 

7:00 pm Bible Study 
 

10 11 
 
     
   1:00 p.m.  
Birthday Party 

12 
 

8:30 am Worship  
9:45 am Coffee Hour 
9:45 am Sunday School      
11:00 am Worship 
6 pm Youth Group 
6 pm Sunday Night Class 

13 
 

 
7:00 pm  

Committees 
 

 

14 
11:30  Women’s 

luncheon 
 

6:00 pm  
Coordinating 

Team 
 
10:00 am Circle 
7:00 pm Circle 

15 
 
 
6:30 pm Handbell 
7:30 pm Choir 

16 
 

10-noon Helping 
Hands 

 
 

7:00 pm  
Bible Study 

17 
 

 Noon  
Pot-luck with 

Friends 
 

 
Youth  ____ 

18 
 

6:30 pm Game   
Night 

 
 
 

____ Retreat ___ 
 

19 
 

8:30 am Worship     
9:45 am Sunday School 
11:00 am Worship 
6 pm Sunday Night Class 
 
 
Youth Retreat  ____ 

20 
9:30-noon 

Craft Workshop 
 

1:00 Book Club 
 

6 pm Bldg. & 
Grounds 

 

7:00 pm  
Deacons/Admin. 

21 
 
 
 
 

6:00 pm  
Presbyterian    

Men 

22 
 
 
 
6:30 pm Handbell 
7:30 pm Choir 
7:00 pm  Van Lear  
 Civic Association 

23 
 

 
7:00 pm  

Bible Study 
 

24 
 

 

25 
 

 
8am-8pm 

Craft Retreat 
 

6:00 pm   
Movie Night 

26 
 
8:30 am. Worship     
9:45am Sunday School 
11:00 am Worship 
12:15 V.B.S. Preview 
6 pm Youth Group 
6 pm Sunday Night Class 
 

 

27 
 

 
5:30 pm  

Supper Club 
 

7:00 pm Session 

28 29 
 
 
 
 
6:30 pm Handbell 
7:30 pm Choir 

30 
 
 
 

7:00 pm  
Bible Study 

31  

March  
2023 
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Membership Support  
 

 Membership Support Membership 
Support Committee’s responsibilities in-
clude greeting visitors and encouraging 
them to be actively involved in our minis-
try. Most of us have traveled the path from 
visitor to member and know the im-
portance of being welcomed. We were 

blessed to have 2 new members already 
this year! Check out their photos on our 
New Member bulletin board in the parlor 
and introduce yourself. Interested in join-
ing? Please contact Pastor Mark.  
 

 We also strive to promote St. Andrew 
as an exciting, inspirational place to wor-
ship and learn. Everyone is encouraged to 
participate in worship, Sunday School and 
Bible Studies throughout the year. During 
the upcoming weeks, you are invited to 
take part in the many special events of-
fered that enrich the meaning of Easter. 
Newsletters, bulletins, and announce-
ments offer details.  
 

 This committee recommends getting 
involved as a volunteer as part of steward-
ship. Volunteers are important to our min-
istry. Short and long-term opportunities 
are always available. Event announce-
ments include contact information.  
 

 Another stewardship responsibility 
is supporting our ministry financially. We 
are blessed that our generous congrega-
tion provides support through pledged giv-
ing as well as through weekly offerings, 
donations, and fundraisers. Who can turn 
down a delicious meal or tasty buckeyes? 
Financial support provides funds for staff 
salaries, utilities, building maintenance, 
curriculum and worship supplies, and 
community outreach, etc. A copy of the 
yearly budget, which details how our re-
sources are distributed, is displayed on 
the bulletin board near the Friendship 
Hall and available in the church office.  
 

 

Kids of the Kingdom 
 

 There will be no Kids of the King-
dom on March 5. The Youth of the 
Church will be doing both services that 
day. We want all our young people to 
stay and watch the youth present the 
service. One day, not in the too far fu-
ture, they will be doing the worship ser-
vices for the congregation.  

 At St. Andrew, everyone is encour-
aged to worship, learn, serve, and support 
our ministry. Need help? Contact your Par-
ish Leader or Pastor Mark. As we walk to-
gether to the Cross, let’s sustain each other 
through our ministry!  

 Christmas Craft Workshops 

 

  Workshops have started! We meet 
every other Monday morning from 9:30

-noon.  Check your bulletin and newslet-
ter for upcoming dates. You can also find 
a copy of our schedule on the Presbyteri-
an Women’s bulletin board.  

More Buckeyes 
 

 Due to the overwhelming success of 
our last batch of BUCKEYES, we will be 
making them again. 
 

 This is a two-day process. If you 
can only come one of the days, that's 
okay, you are welcome for either or both. 
With 6 or more people each session, it 
should be finished in 3 hours each day. 
 

Sunday, March 5th, 1pm - come help 
scoop and roll the peanut butter centers 
or put together the boxes and prepare the 
paper cups 
Monday, March 6th, 6pm - come help 
dip the peanut butter centers and pack-
age them. Questions, call Mary Beth 301-
992-2222 
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St. Andrew Presbyterian Church 
10813 Donelson Drive 
Williamsport, Maryland 21795 

DATED MATERIAL: March 2023 

 

 
 

The St. Andrew Presbyterian Women Travel Club 
National Museum of the Marine Corps 

Thursday, April 13, 2023 
Price per person: $65.00 

Depart St. Andrew promptly at 9 a.m. 
 

Includes: Transportation from Church, “We, the Marines” Movie,  
Private 2-hour Deli lunch Buffet 

 
$25.00 deposit required at sign-up. 

$40.00 balance due before March 12, 2023 
 

Contact: Barb Smith, 301-992-6045 or Patty Rutledge, 240-863-8700 
Trip is open to everyone! 

 
 


